Home > Martin, John Sanford

# Martin, John Sanford m

## Martin, John Sanford

by Robert L. Byrd, 1991

30 May 1886-14 Apr. 1957



Portrait of J. S. Martin, from the Wake Forest College yearbook *The Howler*, p. 125, published 1909 by the Philomathesian and Euzelian Literary Societies of Wake Forest College, Wake Forest, North Carolina. Presented on DigitalNC.

Presented on DigitalNC. [2] John Sanford Martin, newspaper editor, better known under the pen name Santford Martin, was one of nine children of Asbury Jackson and Victoria Brown Martin. His father was a teacher and later superintendent of public schools in <u>Yadkin County</u> [3]. His younger brother, LeRoy Brown Martin, was an officer of <u>Wachovia Bank and Trust Company</u> [4] in Raleigh, executive secretary of the State Board of Equalization (1927–35), and secretary of the state <u>Democratic</u> [5] executive committee (1944–48).

Born in Hamptonville, Martin attended the Yadkinville Normal School and <u>Wake Forest College</u> [6], where he was graduated in 1909 and completed the law course the following year. Though admitted to the North Carolina bar, Martin accepted employment in 1910 as a reporter for the *Winston-Salem Journal*. In 1912 he was made editor of the paper, and in 1927 he also became editor of the *Twin-City Sentinel*. Martin considered himself a liberal Democrat and at least through the mid-1930s used his editorial influence in support of the liberal wing of the Democratic party both in North Carolina and nationally. When Owen Moon sold the Winston-Salem papers to the more conservative Gray family in 1937, Martin, contrary to his expectations, was retained as editor. Thereafter he became less active politically. His interests turned increasingly to education and the need for improvement in the state's public school system. Martin remained editor of both papers until 1952, and from 1952 until his retirement in 1954 he was editor of the Sunday *Journal-Sentinel* editorial page.

During his career as an editor, Martin held a number of appointive positions in state government. He served as private secretary to Governor <u>Thomas W. Bickett</u> [7] from 1917 to 1921 and afterwards compiled Bickett's public papers and letters for publication. From 1917 to 1918 he was North Carolina state director of the <u>Four-Minute Men</u> [8], a volunteer organization of men prepared, at a moment's notice, to give a four-minute speech on the necessity of buying war bonds during <u>World War I</u> [9]. In 1921 he was appointed by Governor<u>Cameron Morrison</u> [10] to the North Carolina Fisheries

Commission and in 1926 by Governor <u>A. W. McLean [11]</u> to the <u>State Board of Conservation and Development [12]</u>. He served as a member of the latter board until 1943 and as its chairman from 1941 to 1943. In 1943 Martin was appointed to the <u>State Board of Education [13]</u>, and in 1955 he was also named to the newly established State Board of Higher Education. Ill health caused him to resign both positions in 1956.

In 1910 Martin married Ava Michael Poole. They had two children: Edwina Martin Crowther and Santford, Jr. Martin was a member of Brown Memorial <u>Baptist</u> [14] Church, <u>Winston-Salem</u> [15], where he taught a men's Sunday school class for more than twenty-five years. He served on the board of directors of the *Biblical Recorder* and as a trustee of the North Carolina Baptist Hospital and <u>Campbell College</u> [16]. He was a <u>Mason</u> [17] and a member of the Winston-Salem Kiwanis Club, the International Press Institute, and the American Society of Newspaper Editors. In 1918 Martin served as president of the <u>North Carolina Press Association</u> [18]. In 1942 he received the association's annual award for the best editorial written in the state. He was granted honorary degrees from <u>Western Carolina College</u> [19] in 1954 and <u>Wake Forest College</u> [6] in 1956.

Martin died in Winston-Salem and was buried at Forsyth Memorial Park.

### **References:**

John Sanford Martin Papers (Manuscript Department, Duke University Library, Durham).

North Carolina Biography, vol. 5 (1941).

Who's Who in the South and Southwest(1950).

Winston-Salem Journal, 15 Apr. 1957 (portrait).

#### **Additional Resources:**

"Winston-Salem Editor Dies." *News & Observers* (Raleigh, NC), April 15, 1957. [From the vertical files of the Government & Heritage Library, State Library of North Carolina.] Includes portrait.

#### **Image Credits:**

Wake Forest College; The Philomathesian and Euzelian Literary Societies. *The Howler*. [Wake Forest, N.C.]. 1909. 125. <u>http://library.digitalnc.org/cdm/ref/collection/yearbooks/id/1694</u> [2] (accessed May 20, 2014).

Subjects: Biographies [20] Public officials [21] Writers, journalists, and editors [22] Authors: Byrd, Robert L. [23] Origin - location: Forsyth County [24] Winston-Salem [25] Yadkin County [26] Hamptonville [27] From: Dictionary of North Carolina Biography, University of North Carolina Press.[28]

1 January 1991 | Byrd, Robert L.

#### Source URL: https://ncpedia.org/biography/martin-john-sanford

### Links

[1] https://ncpedia.org/biography/martin-john-sanford [2] http://library.digitalnc.org/cdm/ref/collection/yearbooks/id/1694 [3]

https://ncpedia.org/geography/yadkin [4] https://ncpedia.org/wachovia-corporation [5] https://ncpedia.org/democratic-party [6]

https://ncpedia.org/wake-forest-university [7] https://ncpedia.org/biography/bickett-thomas-walter [8] https://ncpedia.org/four-minute-men [9] https://ncpedia.org/world-war-i [10] https://ncpedia.org/biography/morrison-cameron [11] https://ncpedia.org/mclean-angus-wilton-research-branch. [12] https://ncpedia.org/conservation-movement/water-conservation [13] https://ncpedia.org/ducation-state-board [14] https://ncpedia.org/baptists [15] https://ncpedia.org/geography/winston-salem [16] https://ncpedia.org/campbell-university [17] https://ncpedia.org/freemasons [18]

https://ncpedia.org/geography/winston-satem\_proj\_https://ncpedia.org/campbeil-University\_[17] https://ncpedia.org/tre

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/biography-term [21] https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/public-officials [22]

https://ncpedia.org/category/subjects/writer [23] https://ncpedia.org/category/authors/byrd-robert-l [24] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-3 [25] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-20 [26] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont/y [27] https://ncpedia.org/category/origin-location-9 [28] https://ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/dictionary-no